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Kettlestone


Parish Council





Contact details


Clerk 


Joanna Otte


Little Manor, Thursford Rd


Little Snoring, NR21 0JN 01328 822366





Councillors





Gill Ashby


Chairman 


878639





David Burgis


878474





Steven Hipkin


878241





Marlene Hoad


822101





Robert Kilbourn


851633





Thomas Rivett





Pam Whitehead


Vice-Chairman


878776




















Norfolk Constabulary


Fakenham Safer Neighbourhood Team


Next SNAP Meeting�Wednesday 22nd August 2018�7.00pm at Fakenham Police Station


Come and help set neighbourhood priorities





Members of the public are invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on 16 July 2018





Monday 19 March 2018.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.  











Parish Council & village website: � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�





Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  1 July 11 am Eucharist 


15 July 8 am Holy Communion


  5 August 11 am Morning Prayer


This first Sunday of the month is a modern Eucharist service for those who enjoy a later Communion.  


 27 July -12 August: Open Churches Event. This takes place across the county where churches hope to welcome as many visitors as possible. We are lucky that it is safe to have our church open every day but it is not the case everywhere where many churches are subject to vandalism and theft. 


This year, as part of the event we would like to welcome you to a Coffee Morning in the church from 10am to midday on Wednesday 8 August. If you are free please come along and have a drink and a chat with your friends.  We would be very grateful for any donations of cakes, biscuits and preserves. It will be a pleasure to see you.  The proceeds from this event will go towards some commemorative items for our special Remembrance Service in November.


Saturday  22 September:  An evening concert by a newly established choir called 'Ladies who Sing’ will take place in the church. Their Musical Director and conductor is Janet Kelsey who has pursued a busy career as a professional singer and teacher and is the highly successful conductor of Fakenham Choral Society. You will be delighted by their songs which are known and well- loved, ranging from Burt Bacharach to Strauss.  Please make a note to come and enjoy this lovely evening which is a free concert with a retiring collection. More details next month.


  Mary Townsin, Churchwarden 





KETTLESTONE VILLAGE HALL MAY EVENTS


Every Friday 9.30 – 10.30 am Pilates


Sunday 1 July: Summer Sale 11 am – 2.00 pm


Stalls will include: Cakes, Books, CDs and DVDs, Plants, Bric-a-brac, Tombola, BBQ, Teas and Coffees, Bar.


Tuesday 24 July TALK: By Chris Robson – 


THE ST BEES BODY. In 1981 an unidentified, fully fleshed body of a medieval Knight was found in Cumbria.  Come and hear the story behind his identification, his history and connection to Roger Felbrigg. Several History Societies are interested in this event so please ensure you book if you wish to attend by phoning Ken / Clare Kay on 01328 822081 (priority will be given to Social Club members until 7th July).


Doors open at 7.00 for 7.30pm and entrance costs £5.00. Refreshments will be provided.


Saturday 18 August: FLOWER & PRODUCE SHOW


Sunday 9 September: Village Boules Competition      


Thurs. 27 Sept: MacMillan Coffee Morning 


For your diaries:


Harvest supper – 29th September 


Quiz and chips – 20th October 


Remembrance weekend – 10th – 11th November 


Christmas dinner – 8th December 


Policy for dogs in the Village Hall


At the Village Hall Committee meeting held on May 9th it was agreed that dogs would be allowed in the village hall.  However, those who prefer not to have dogs around them should not feel excluded from attending events in the hall.  Dogs will only be allowed in the hall on a Friday evening - except when there is carpet bowls.  They must be kept under very close control and on the understanding that they are quiet and well-behaved.  One of the reasons for adopting this policy is that it was suggested a number of people who might go to the bar on a Friday did not do so because they could not take their dog.  We are keen to encourage use of the bar on Fridays, however not to the exclusion of either dog owners or non-dog lovers.  This policy will be reviewed regularly as the committee wants to be as inclusive as possible.













































































ARMISTICE WEEKEND KETTLESTONE


We are hoping to commemorate 100 years since the end of WW1 between 9 – 11 November.


The programme of events will start with a Concert of Remembrance, featuring words and music from 1918.  This will take place in the hall on the evening of Friday 9 November.   


On Sunday afternoon (11 November) there will be an exhibition focusing on the lives of those who returned from the war. It will also feature the information we have researched on the soldiers from Kettlestone who were killed in the conflict. We also hope to mark the occasion with a village tea party.


EXHIBITS


If you have information about the life of a friend or relative after they returned from WW1 and would like to feature this in the exhibition, please get in touch with Bridget (878200) or Judith (851633).


For example this could be details of how the war changed their life, a family tree, photographs of weddings, children, etc, details of occupation.  











Why is our church where it is?





There is, of course, no definitive answer to this question as no record of its foundation is possible to look at circumstances that could have influenced our medieval ancestors in making their decision. By about AD700 East Anglia was nominally Christianised with the Anglo-Saxon aristocracy being the major conduit for the ‘new religion’ and, not unreasonably, there would be a desire from them to demonstrate their belief. Also as Christian influence grew there was a call from the wider population to have their own places for worship and consequently there was a surge in church building in the following centuries. 





The recent discovery at Great Ryburgh of a Christian cemetery dated to around 750 shows that there were followers of the religion in this area quite early on. The site of our church is at the highest point in the settled area of the village and the wish to place the building prominently, declaring its status in what would have been a more open landscape, is understandable. Just down the road from the church lies Manor Farm and ‘manor farms’ can have a very long history; literally the farm of the ancient manor which could go back to Saxon times. So how suitable it would be for the church to be right next to the Lord of the Manor’s farm with power and influence being gained by both from their proximity to each other at a time when society was becoming increasingly hierarchical!





Adjacent to the church there is a spring and from prehistoric times this would have played a very important part in peoples’ lives: a natural gathering place and most likely carrying spiritual significance because of its mystery and life enhancing qualities. The nascent Christian church did turn its attention to eradicating pagan sites, sometimes adopting them as their own. Did this happen here? Was this spring important enough to have a marker or ‘shrine’ in the landscape to highlight its spiritual standing? Maybe, maybe not, but the early Christian priests would have found such a close supply of fresh pure water an absolute bounty for the baptismal conversion of their congregations.�


One thing that can be said with certainty is that the choice of this site has stood the test of time. It is still a place of worship and continues to hold its strength at the head of the valley in which Kettlestone lies. 


Roger Townsin





EDUCATIONAL GRANT Kettlestone Charities Trustees invite applications for an educational grant for the academic year 2018-19. The grant is intended for purchase of books, materials and resources for study / vocational courses and is available to young persons residing in Kettlestone or Pensthorpe studying for their first degree or equivalent. Grants are awarded entirely at the discretion of the Trustees. To request an application form please email � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonecharities@googlemail.com" �kettlestonecharities@googlemail.com� or write to the Clerk of the Trustees, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN. The deadline for applications is 22 September 2018.








